



3200 Cobb Galleria Parkway Suite 200 Atlanta, GA 30339

1	COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING
2	REGULARLY SCHEDULED MEETING
3	
4	Prospector Hotel and Casino
5	Ghost Train Room
6	1501 E. Aultman
7	Ely, Nevada
8	
9	Thursday, July 27, 2017
10	1:01 p.m.
11	
12	
13	COMMISSIONERS:
14	RON PIERINI, SHERIFF, Chairman, Douglas County
15	TROY TANNER, CHIEF, Mesquite Police
16	DAN WATTS, SHERIFF, White Pine County
17	KEVIN McKINNEY, UNDERSHERIFF, Elko County
18	MIKE JENSEN, Senior Deputy Attorney General
19	MIKE SHERLOCK, Executive Director, POST
20	SCOTT JOHNSTON, Division Chief, POST
21	GARY SCHOFIELD, DEPUTY CHIEF, Las Vegas Metropolitan
22	Police (Telephonic)
23	JAMES R. KETSAA, CHIEF, Clark County School Police
24	(Telephonic)
25	
1	

1	I N D E X	
2	ITEM	PAGE
3	Call to Order	4
4	Roll Call of Commission	5
5	Approval of Minutes from May 4, 2017 regularly	
6	scheduled POST Commission Meeting	9
7	Executive Director's Report	9
8	Request from the Lander County Sheriff's Office	
9	for their employee Spencer Roberts	12
10	Request from the Mineral County Sheriff's Office	
11	for their employee Michael Cannella - removed	17
12	Request from the Washoe County Sheriff's Office	
13	for their employee Chief Deputy Thomas Green	17
14	Request from the Las Vegas Metropolitan	
15	Police Department for their employee	
16	Assistant Sheriff Thomas A. Roberts	18
17	Request from the Las Vegas Metropolitan	
18	Police Department for their employee	
19	Captain Jack R. Owen	20
20	Hearing pursuant to NAC 289.290(1)(g) on the	
21	suspension of Robert Reasoner	
22	Public Comments - none	28
23	Schedule upcoming Commission Meeting	29
24	Adjournment	30
25		

1		EXHIBITS
2	NUMBE	
3	A	Notice of Intent to Suspend 22 27
4	В	Certificate of Service 23 27
5	С	Personnel Action Report 24 27
6	D	Post Certification 24 27
7		
8		
9		
10		
11		
12		
13		
14		
15		
16		
17		
18		
19		
20		
21		
22		
23		
25		
⊿5		

1	PROCEEDINGS			
2	(1:01 p.m.)			
3	SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay. Today is July 27th,			
4	2017, at 1 p.m. And we're here in the Prospector			
5	Hotel and Casino in Ely, Nevada.			
6	And, Scott, why don't you go ahead and start			
7	off, if you would, please? And let's go ahead and			
8	talk about the posting of the public meeting agendas.			
9	CHIEF JOHNSTON: Thank you. Scott Johnston			
10	for the record. The notice for this meeting was			
11	posted at the POST Administrative Offices in Carson			
12	City; Nevada State Capitol, Carson City; Blasdel State			
13	Building, Carson City; Nevada State Library and			
14	Archives in Carson City; Grant Sawyer Building in Las			
15	Vegas; Carson City Sheriff's Office; and White Pine			
16	County Sheriff's Office; and at post.nv.gov on our			
17	website and the state legislative site of			
18	notice.nv.gov. And it was emailed electronically to			
19	all the agency point of contacts that we maintain in			
20	our database.			
21	SHERIFF PIERINI: Thank you, Scott.			
22	Appreciate that. Just for record, we want to make			
23	sure to all our Commissioners that please turn your			
24	phones off if you could, please. And if you're going			
25	to make an agenda item that you want to talk about, or			

whatever it may be, be sure and name your name and 1 2 what agency you're from. And don't ever forget, if 3 you're talking to the one to your right, it could be recording. 4 5 All right. Why don't we start off with the call to order, and also -- excuse me, with the roll 6 7 call? We could start over there. How about --8 CHIEF TANNER: Me. 9 SHERIFF PIERINI: You want to start with 10 you? 11 CHIEF TANNER: Oh. I thought you said --12 the way you were looking at me. Yeah. 13 SHERIFF PIERINI: Go ahead. Go ahead. CHIEF TANNER: Troy Tanner, Mesquite. 14 15 SHERIFF WATTS: Dan Watts, White Pine 16 County. 17 SHERIFF PIERINI: Ron Pierini, Douglas 18 County. 19 UNDERSHERIFF McKINNEY: Kevin McKinney, Elko 20 County. 21 MR. JENSEN: Mike Jensen, Attorney General's 2.2 Office. 23 MR. SHERLOCK: Mike Sherlock from POST. 24 CHIEF JOHNSTON: Scott Johnston from POST.

SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay, thank you.

25

1	James, are you on the phone? Testing. Are you there?
2	CHIEF TANNER: James, are you there?
3	MR. SHERLOCK: Is that one on?
4	CHIEF TANNER: Hey, James, are you there?
5	Hello, are you there?
6	MR. SHERLOCK: Hey, Chief.
7	CHIEF TANNER: It's all static.
8	MR. SHERLOCK: All right. Well, we can
9	switch to Chief Schofield that's on the line now.
10	CHIEF TANNER: The line, one on?
11	SHERIFF PIERINI: He is on the line?
12	MR. SHERLOCK: Yeah.
13	SHERIFF PIERINI: Is Gary there?
14	MR. SHERLOCK: Yeah.
15	SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay, good.
16	CHIEF TANNER: I hung up too, so.
17	MR. SHERLOCK: Okay. Chief, I just put you
18	on speakerphone. We lost Chief Ketsaa, so let me get
19	you over here to a speaker.
20	DEPUTY CHIEF SCHOFIELD: All right.
21	MR. SHERLOCK: Okay. We'll give that a try.
22	Can you hear us?
23	DEPUTY CHIEF SCHOFIELD: I can hear you.
24	MR. SHERLOCK: Okay.
25	SHERIFF PIERINI: Thank you, Gary. This is

- 1 Ron Pierini. I'm glad you are on the phone with us.
- 2 Thank you so much. So we want to also note that
- 3 Russell Pedersen, he's from Washoe County, is not
- 4 here. Michele Freeman is not here.
- Gary, again, thank you for being here for
- 6 us. And then Jim Wright is not here also. Having a
- 7 little bit of a problem with James Ketsaa. We don't
- 8 know if he'll come back on the phone or not, but at
- 9 least we --
- 10 CHIEF JOHNSTON: Are you still there?
- 11 SHERIFF PIERINI: -- have our five, correct?
- MR. SHERLOCK: We do.
- 13 SHERIFF PIERINI: All right. Good.
- 14 CHIEF JOHNSTON: Okay. Do you want to give
- 15 it another try? We got you here.
- 16 SHERIFF PIERINI: Just for a sec here.
- 17 CHIEF JOHNSTON: Okay. You want to give it
- 18 another try since I got you on the line? Okay. Okay,
- 19 we have Commissioner Ketsaa on the line.
- 20 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay. Good.
- 21 CHIEF JOHNSTON: We're just taking order.
- 22 SHERIFF PIERINI: All right, James, are you
- 23 there? James?
- 24 CHIEF JOHNSTON: James? Are you there?
- 25 CHIEF KETSAA: Hello?

Hi, James. This is Ron 1 SHERIFF PIERINI: 2 Pierini. Are you there? 3 CHIEF JOHNSTON: Are you there, James? 4 CHIEF KETSAA: Yes. 5 CHIEF JOHNSTON: Okay. Speak loud in your microphone. 6 7 SHERIFF PIERINI: Can you hear me okay now? 8 MR. SHERLOCK: Do you want to put it over 9 here? 10 CHIEF TANNER: Yeah, let's just put it right 11 by him. Otherwise you aren't going to hear him good 12 anyway. 13 SHERIFF PIERINI: All right. Here we are. 14 James, are you there? CHIEF JOHNSTON: Might as well grab the 15 16 other one, too. 17 SHERIFF PIERINI: James, are you there? 18 CHIEF KETSAA: Yeah. Yes, I'm here. 19 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay, great. Thank you. 20 We'll count you on there, and that means we have six, 21 and we're -- certainly got the numbers correct now. 22 MR. SHERLOCK: Microphone to work. 23 SHERIFF PIERINI: All right. We're going to start with now the discussion and public comment and 24 possible action, approval for the minutes of the May 25

1 4th, 2017 regularly scheduled POST Commission meeting.

- 2 Has everybody here on the commission that are here
- 3 today, have you had time to read that, and is there
- 4 any changes or things that you'd like to talk about
- 5 with that particular record?
- 6 Okay. I think everything probably is okay,
- 7 so I need somebody to make an agenda item. Go
- 8 forward.
- 9 UNDERSHERIFF McKINNEY: I make a motion we
- 10 approve the minutes.
- 11 CHIEF TANNER: Troy Tanner. I'll make a
- 12 motion to approve.
- 13 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay. Thank you, Chief,
- 14 and --
- 15 UNDERSHERIFF McKINNEY: I'll second.
- 16 SHERIFF PIERINI: Thank you there. Okay.
- 17 Anybody have any more discussion? All in favor?
- 18 (Ayes.)
- 19 SHERIFF PIERINI: Any opposed? So carried.
- 20 Thank you so much. Thank you.
- 21 All right. Now's the time for our Executive
- 22 Director, right?
- MR. SHERLOCK: I'll try to be real short.
- 24 Real quick, just what's going on at POST in terms of
- 25 training, we did complete the -- we received, in our

1 last budget cycle, a shoot house. It's not a live-

- 2 fire shoot house, but it's a Simunition shoot house.
- 3 We did complete that. We're pretty happy with it. It
- 4 has movable walls; we can expand it.
- 5 It allows us to really bump up some of our
- 6 performance-based training. And we will make that
- 7 available to agencies that want to come over and use a
- 8 shoot house. It has windows and walls, and you can
- 9 move it around. It really came out good. We're
- 10 pretty happy with it.
- We start an academy on Monday, on the
- 12 training side. We did lose four, which is always
- 13 frustrating, due to the PT, but it's typical.
- In Standards, I know we talked a little bit
- 15 about the dispatcher bill that passed. It did require
- 16 POST to take dispatchers under their umbrella,
- 17 effective July 1st. Clearly, it's going to take us
- 18 time to develop the regulation on that, and we'll
- 19 probably be doing a workshop in October to develop the
- 20 regulation for that new NRS.
- 21 And, again, I think it's a good thing. It's
- 22 a voluntary program, but it does move dispatchers
- 23 under the umbrella of POST, which I think is a good
- 24 thing.
- On the administrative side, we've filled one

- 1 vacancy. Our long-time facility manager Doyle Smith
- 2 retired last week, so we have an open there. And we
- 3 do have another admin position that's open at this
- 4 time. And we'll continue to recruit for that.
- 5 It is a concern and has been my concern for
- 6 a while. About 70 percent of our staff have both age
- 7 and years and could retire tomorrow. So from a
- 8 recruitment standpoint, we're trying to keep that in
- 9 mind, and we're doing that. So that's all we have at
- 10 POST right now.
- 11 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay. Thank you. Do
- 12 anybody have -- Commissioners have any questions?
- 13 SHERIFF WATTS: I have one comment. I would
- 14 like to commend him. I had somebody in the academy
- 15 last time, he actually came into my office because he
- 16 said he heard before how, basically how easy POST was
- 17 and there wasn't much to it.
- And when he came back, he said he was very
- 19 impressed with the academy, and he's -- of course, he
- 20 was in the military, and said it was very well
- 21 structured and felt that he learned quite a bit while
- 22 he was there. And he was very impressed with it, and
- 23 I wanted to pass that on. Thank you.
- MR. SHERLOCK: Thank you. Thanks, Sheriff.
- 25 Appreciate that. We do.

1 SHERIFF PIERINI: All right. Good. Thanks.

- 2 Anyone else like to make a comment? Questions? How
- 3 about in the audience; would anybody like to say
- 4 anything?
- 5 Okay. In talking about that, and which I
- 6 should have mentioned before, if you're going to make
- 7 a comment, or if you want to say something later in
- 8 the public part of it, please make your name on that
- 9 list over there before you leave, or right now would
- 10 be nice. And Ron, have you done that yet?
- 11 SHERIFF UNGER: I'm sorry.
- 12 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay. Would you please?
- 13 Whenever you get time. Whenever you get time. It's
- 14 okay. We know you.
- 15 SHERIFF UNGER: I will do that.
- 16 SHERIFF PIERINI: All right. So it's all
- 17 right.
- Okay. We're going to go to number 5 if we
- 19 can now. And that's discussion, public comment, and
- 20 for possible action, a request from Lander County
- 21 Sheriff's Office for their employee Spencer Roberts,
- 22 for a six-month extension past the one-year
- 23 requirement, to April 3rd, 2018, in order to meet the
- 24 requirements for certification.
- 25 And, Scott, would you want to talk about

- 1 that? 2 CHIEF JOHNSTON: If Sheriff Unger's here to 3 present, I would defer to him. 4 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay. Thank you. 5 Ron, please? If you'd mind sitting in front of the mic, that would be -- or move it. Whatever you 6 7 like. 8 SHERIFF UNGER: Okay? 9 SHERIFF PIERINI: Yes. All we need to know 10 is why. 11 SHERIFF UNGER: Okay. Well, Sheriff Ron 12 Unger, Lander County Sheriff's Department. And I'm 13 here today to ask for an extension for Spencer Robert. 14 He's a detention deputy of mine. He was hired on 10/3 15 of '16, so we had him scheduled for 7/24/17 academy.
- 16 But due to staff shortage, I was unable to -- I
- 17 couldn't run my detention staff without him. I was
- 18 down to three people at that point in time.
- So I did pull him out of the academy when I
- 20 knew I was going to be short-staffed, but I'm
- 21 requesting a six-month extension. And I believe we
- 22 tried to enroll him already in the next academy, which
- 23 will be April 3rd. Am I correct? So we will do that.
- 24 SHERIFF PIERINI: May I ask a question, Ron?
- 25 How many weeks or days that he was in the academy then

you had to pull him out? 1 2 SHERIFF UNGER: No. He was not. 3 SHERIFF PIERINI: He was not? SHERIFF UNGER: He was scheduled to go to 4 5 this academy starting 7/24. 6 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay. All right. SHERIFF UNGER: So he was a -- he was 7 8 scheduled to go there. He was signed up and 9 everything, but I had to pull him out prior to him 10 going. SHERIFF PIERINI: All right. Do we have any 11 12 more questions here from any of our Commissioners? 13 Scott? 14 SHERIFF WATTS: And you foresee you've got a 15 full staff, like, next six months? 16 SHERIFF UNGER: Yes, sir. What I had, I did 17 have one gentleman that was in the military, so he was 18 gone for a year. He returned last week. I also had 19 another employee that was on a two- or three-week 20 vacation at that point in time that -- and then I had 21 one of them that left on me, so went and transferred to Highway Patrol or went to Highway Patrol, so it 22 23 kept me short. 24 SHERIFF WATTS: Okay. 25 But now I'm back up to where SHERIFF UNGER:

- 1 it's looking good, so --
- 2 CHIEF JOHNSTON: Scott Johnston for the
- 3 record. I'd just like to build on what the sheriff
- 4 had talked about a little bit. An extension would, if
- 5 the Commission so wishes to do that, would extend that
- 6 time frame out to April 3rd of 2018.
- 7 And the fact is, around the end of January,
- 8 first part of February is when we would be starting an
- 9 academy. So he would still maintain his peace officer
- 10 authority up until the time that he enters into the
- 11 academy. And then when he graduates, it's a moot
- 12 point at that point.
- 13 SHERIFF PIERINI: Right. Okay, good.
- 14 CHIEF JOHNSTON: So staff would have no
- 15 objections to the approval.
- 16 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay. Thank you. Anybody
- 17 else from the public like to make a comment on that
- 18 other than the sheriff? Okay. Seeing none, any other
- 19 questions or comments from our Commissioners? How
- 20 about looking for a motion?
- 21 UNDERSHERIFF McKINNEY: Kevin McKinney.
- 22 I'll move we approve the six-month extension.
- SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay, Kevin. Thank you.
- 24 Do I have a second?
- 25 SHERIFF WATTS: Dan Watts. Second.

```
1
               SHERIFF PIERINI: Dan Watts, second.
                                                      Any
     other discussion? All in favor?
 2
 3
               (Ayes.)
               SHERIFF PIERINI:
                                Anybody opposed? Good.
 4
 5
               Thank you very much.
                               Thank you very much.
 6
               SHERIFF UNGER:
7
     appreciate it.
8
               SHERIFF PIERINI: Hey, listen. Just on a
9
     side note of that, all of us are suffering, big times,
10
     with open spots. And it's just, it's very difficult
11
     to keep your organization going. So there's not --
12
     you're not by yourself, is what I'm saying.
13
               SHERIFF UNGER: No. And just to add to
14
     that, we did -- I had -- we tested, day before
     yesterday, four of them that we had, which was the
15
16
     only four we had apply, and all four of them did not
17
     make it through the physical agility. And the ones
     that did make the run was unable to make the sit-up,
18
19
     push-ups. So it is getting tough out there.
20
               SHERIFF PIERINI:
                                 It is. Yes.
21
               SHERIFF UNGER: It is for us in the rurals,
22
     but we'll deal with it.
23
               SHERIFF PIERINI:
                                 Absolutely, Ron.
24
               SHERIFF UNGER: Okay.
25
               SHERIFF PIERINI:
                                 Thank you, sir.
```

```
SHERIFF UNGER: And thank you very much,
 1
 2
     gentlemen.
 3
               MR. SHERLOCK:
                              Thank you.
               SHERIFF PIERINI: We're going to talk about
 4
     number 6, though we're going to remove it as a request
 5
     of Mineral County Sheriff's Office, so we don't have
 6
7
     to deal with that. Number 6 is now taken away. We're
8
     going to go to number 7.
 9
               Discussion, public comment and for possible
10
     action, request from the Washoe County Sheriff's
     Office for their employee Chief Deputy Thomas Green
11
12
     for his Executive Certificate. And I would think that
13
     is you, Mike. Or is it Scott?
14
               CHIEF JOHNSTON:
                                I'll take it.
15
               SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay, Scott.
                                               Thank you.
               CHIEF JOHNSTON: Scott Johnston for the
16
17
              Thomas Green with the Washoe County Sheriff's
     Office has met the time requirements for the Executive
18
19
     Certificate. He's worked a minimum of six years or
20
     more in an executive level position, supervising two
21
     or more managerial personnel. And he's met all the
22
     education and the training requirements to fulfill
23
     this -- to qualify for this certificate, and staff
24
     would recommend approval.
25
                                 Thank you, Scott.
               SHERIFF PIERINI:
```

- 1 Appreciate that. Anybody in the -- any of the
- 2 Commissioners would like to make any comments or
- 3 questions on this? How about public comment? Seeing
- 4 none, looking for a motion.
- 5 SHERIFF WATTS: Dan Watts. I'd make the
- 6 motion that we approve Chief Deputy Thomas Green for
- 7 his Executive Certificate.
- 8 SHERIFF PIERINI: Thank you, Dan.
- 9 CHIEF TANNER: Troy Tanner, second.
- 10 SHERIFF PIERINI: Tanner, second it. Any
- 11 other questions or comments? All in favor?
- 12 (Ayes.)
- 13 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay. Anybody opposed?
- 14 All right. So carried.
- Going to number 8. This is a discussion,
- 16 public comment, and for possible action, request from
- 17 the Las Vegas Metro Police Department for their
- 18 employee Assistant Sheriff Thomas A. Roberts for an
- 19 Executive Certificate.
- 20 Scott?
- 21 CHIEF JOHNSTON: Thank you. Scott Johnston
- 22 for the record.
- 23 Assistant Sheriff Roberts's application for
- 24 the Executive Certificate, he's met all of the prior
- 25 certificate requirements. He's met the certification

- 1 requirements, the training requirements. And in his
- 2 agency, he's actually the rank of -- assistant sheriff
- 3 is actually the equivalent of an undersheriff or
- 4 chief. They have several different names that they
- 5 use for that level. And we would have no objections
- 6 to approving this.
- 7 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay, Scott. Thank you
- 8 very much. Do the Commissioners have any questions?
- 9 Okay. I'm looking out to the public
- 10 comment. Is there anyone out here who would like to
- 11 make a comment on this particular item?
- 12 Looking for a motion.
- 13 SHERIFF WATTS: Dan Watts. I make a motion
- 14 that we approve the Executive Certificate for Tom
- 15 Roberts.
- 16 SHERIFF PIERINI: Thank you, Dan.
- 17 UNDERSHERIFF McKINNEY: Kevin McKinney,
- 18 second.
- 19 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay, Kevin. Thank you
- 20 for a second.
- 21 Any other discussion? All in favor?
- 22 (Ayes.)
- 23 SHERIFF PIERINI: Anybody opposed? So
- 24 carried. Thank you.
- Okay. We're going to a request for a Las

1	Vegas Metro Police Department for their employee of
2	Captain Jack R. Owen for an Executive Certificate.
3	Scott?
4	CHIEF JOHNSTON: Thank you. Scott Johnston
5	for the record.
6	Captain Owens has all of the prerequisite
7	certificates issued to him for this certificate. He's
8	got the years of service and meets the requirements of
9	his role in managing two or more managers. And the
10	organizational chart, he's about number 3 in the
11	higher echelon coming through Metro. And we would
12	have no objections to approving this.
13	SHERIFF PIERINI: Thank you, Scott.
14	Commissioners, any questions?
15	DEPUTY CHIEF SCHOFIELD: No.
16	SHERIFF PIERINI: Comments? Everybody okay
17	on that?
18	Okay. Looking to public comment?
19	Seeing none, looking for a motion.
20	CHIEF TANNER: Troy Tanner. Make a motion
21	to approve.
22	SHERIFF PIERINI: Thank you, Chief.
23	Do I have a second?
24	SHERIFF WATTS: Dan Watts, second.
25	SHERIFF PIERINI: Dan Watts, thank you.

1	Any other questions, comments? All in			
2	favor?			
3	(Ayes.)			
4	SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay. Anybody opposed?			
5	So carried. Thank you. Moving to number 10.			
6	Discussion, public comment, and for possible			
7	action, this is a hearing pursuant to NAC			
8	289.290(1)(g) to suspend Robert Reasoner, formerly of			
9	the Nevada Transportation Authority, certification			
10	based on a criminal complaint to a Category C felony.			
11	The Commission will decide whether or not to suspend			
12	Mr. Reasoner's Category II Basic Certificate.			
13	So, Mike, I guess, Jensen, that's your deal			
14	now. Right?			
15	MR. JENSEN: All right.			
16	SHERIFF PIERINI: All right, sir.			
17	MR. JENSEN: There's only one on the agenda.			
18	That's the good news.			
19	SHERIFF PIERINI: Yeah. Usually you have			
20	about six, so we're good. All right. Go ahead.			
21	MR. JENSEN: This is the time and place			
22	that's been set for the hearing to consider the			
23	possible suspension of Mr. Reasoner's POST			
24	certification.			
25	Just real quickly, for the record, the			

1 authority that this hearing's being held under today 2 is NRS Chapter 289.510, which provides for the Commission to be able to adopt regulations that 3 establish the minimum standards for certification and 4 5 decertification of officers, and pursuant to that authority, NAC 289.290, that establishes the causes 6 7 for the Commission to revoke, refuse, or suspend the 8 certificate of a peace officer. 9 This afternoon, we're working under Section (1)(q), that provides a certificate may be suspended 10 upon indictment or filing of a criminal complaint for 11 So this is a little bit different than a 12 a felony. 13 lot of them that we do because there is no conviction 14 yet in this case. This is just being -- would just be 15 action based on the filing of a criminal complaint. 16 The exhibits that are being presented -- and 17 this morning, I'd ask that they be admitted and made part of the record to support any action that the 18 19 Commission may take this morning. And to just real 20 quickly go through those exhibits for the Commission, 21 the first is the notice of intent to suspend, which is 22 Exhibit A. 23 (Exhibit A marked for identification.) 24 MR. JENSEN: That exhibit, you'll see, 25 notifies Mr. Reasoner of the Commission's intent to

1 suspend his certificate. It tells him the charge that

- 2 that would be based on. It tells him the time, place,
- 3 and the location and time of this particular hearing,
- 4 and gives him an opportunity to notify the Commission
- 5 within 15 days of this hearing if he intends to
- 6 contest it.
- 7 It's my understanding that Mr. Reasoner has
- 8 not sent a letter requesting to appear this morning on
- 9 behalf of this particular item.
- 10 MR. SHERLOCK: Mike Sherlock for the record.
- 11 That's correct. We have not heard from him.
- 12 MR. JENSEN: The scope of the hearing this
- 13 morning is just whether or not his POST certificate
- 14 should be suspended for a felony charge. Exhibit B
- 15 shows that the notice was served on Mr. Reasoner on
- 16 June the 7th, that he was personally served with this
- 17 particular notice.
- 18 (Exhibit B marked for identification.)]
- MR. JENSEN: And that shows that the
- 20 Commission has complied with both the requirements of
- 21 your regulations as well as the Open Meeting Law
- requirements to take action like this, this morning.
- 23 Exhibit C is the personnel action report
- 24 showing that Mr. Reasoner's employment as a peace
- officer was terminated effective February 23rd of '17

```
and that the agency informed the Commission that there
 1
 2
     was a reason for that termination that could also lead
     to the revocation of his certification. And that's
 3
     indicated on that form.
 4
 5
               (Exhibit C marked for identification.)
               MR. JENSEN: Exhibit D is the POST
 6
7
     certification for Mr. Reasoner.
               (Exhibit D marked for identification.)
8
 9
                            It's a Category -- I think he's
               MR. JENSEN:
10
     a Category 2, if I'm correct.
11
               CHIEF JOHNSTON:
                                That's correct.
12
               MR. JENSEN: He holds a Category II Basic
13
     Certificate.
                   The only court document to consider this
14
     morning, because the type of action that's being taken
     is the criminal complaint, which is a certified copy
15
     of the criminal complaint, which alleges that
16
17
     Mr. Reasoner violated the -- conspiracy to violate the
18
     Uniform Controlled Substance Act, which is a Category
19
     C felony.
20
               The facts alleged are that he conspired with
21
     Rebecca Reasoner to purchase heroin, a Schedule 1
22
     controlled substance, in Carson City. And certainly
23
     that falls under your regulations in terms of a charge
24
     for a felony. And Mr. Reasoner would qualify to have
    his certificate suspended.
25
```

I believe he's still working his way through 1 2 the criminal justice system at this point, the last I 3 heard, so we may not have a conviction yet. So this morning, like I say, it would just be a suspension 4 5 pending the outcome of his criminal case. So if there were a motion made, that would be the proper way to 6 7 refer to that, as a suspension pending the outcome of his criminal case. 8 9 The evidence in this particular case shows 10 that Mr. Reasoner has been charged with a serious drug offense. It certainly is the type of conduct that's 11 12 serious enough that would justify and disqualify 13 Mr. Reasoner from being a peace officer, pending the 14 outcome of his criminal case, and the recommendation 15 would be that the Commission suspend his POST 16 certification. 17 SHERIFF PIERINI: Thank you, sir. All right. I'd like to, first of all, 18 before -- is just ask anybody in the audience there, 19 20 if Robert Reasoner, is there anybody representing that 21 person here? 22 Okay. Seeing none, then I'd have questions 23 from the Commissioners. Would you like to make any 24 comments or --25 UNDERSHERIFF McKINNEY: Kevin McKinney.

- 1 have a question for Mr. Jensen.
- 2 This suspension, if -- well, it's actually a
- 3 two-part question. If he's acquitted of these
- 4 charges, is it upon him to file for the suspension to
- 5 be released? Or is it -- or will it automatically be
- 6 if he's acquitted?
- 7 And then the second part of my question is
- 8 if he is convicted, do we have to do a second hearing
- 9 regarding the revocation?
- 10 MR. JENSEN: Okay. Mike Jensen for the
- 11 record.
- 12 Yeah. In terms of the first question, we've
- 13 actually had this happen once before where an
- 14 individual had his POST certification -- I think he
- 15 was in Carson City -- had it suspended. And there was
- 16 an action required by him to come back to the
- 17 Commission and at least make a request.
- 18 He didn't have to come back before the
- 19 Commission because the action was just pending the
- 20 outcome of his criminal case. And once he was
- 21 acquitted, there was no basis to continue to suspend
- 22 him.
- So I think it was an administrative action
- 24 took place at that point, which once they were
- 25 notified and confirmed -- once they, being POST staff,

were notified and confirmed that there had been an 1 2 acquittal. If there is a conviction, the due process 3 would require that he be brought back before the 4 5 Commission. And at that point, it would be a revocation action as opposed to a suspension action. 6 7 We would notice it, similar to the way we did today, 8 and have another hearing. 9 UNDERSHERIFF McKINNEY: Okay. Thank you. SHERIFF PIERINI: It hasn't happened too 10 11 often, but once in a while we have --12 MR. JENSEN: Very, very rarely has happened. 13 SHERIFF PIERINI: Mr. Jensen, I also want to 14 make sure that exhibits is approved and admitted on my 15 behalf. 16 (Exhibits A through D received in evidence.)

- 17 SHERIFF PIERINI: So okay. What are we
- 18 looking for? Anybody else from the Commissioners
- 19 would like to make any more comments?
- Okay. How about making a motion, if we
- 21 could?
- UNDERSHERIFF McKINNEY: Kevin McKinney. I
- 23 make a motion that we approve the suspension, pending
- 24 criminal adjudication on this.
- 25 SHERIFF PIERINI: Good. Okay. Do I have a

```
second?
 1
 2
               SHERIFF WATTS: Dan Watts, second.
 3
               SHERIFF PIERINI:
                                 Thank you, Dan.
 4
               Anybody else like to make a comment? All in
 5
     favor?
 6
               (Ayes.)
7
               SHERIFF PIERINI: All right. Anybody
8
     opposed?
9
               CHIEF KETSAA: Aye.
10
               SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay. So carried.
                                                     Thank
11
     you.
12
               Okay. Under public comments, anybody out in
13
     the audience have any comments they'd like to make
14
     that we have, different, as far as the agendas that we
    have already talked about and dealt with?
15
                                                Is there
16
     anybody that'd like to make any comments? We only
17
     have one guy.
18
               Would you like to make a comment?
19
               UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Sorry about the flip flop.
20
    How embarrassing.
21
               UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: (Indiscernible).
22
               SHERIFF PIERINI:
                                 Thank you very much.
            Seeing none, we'll move on to this. We're
23
24
     going to find out about the next meeting.
25
               Mr. Sherlock?
```

1 MR. SHERLOCK: Mike Sherlock for the record.

- 2 We continue to work with Bob Rosheck (ph.) on that.
- 3 It will be either October 16th or October 17th during
- 4 the Nevada Sheriffs' and Chiefs' yearly convention
- 5 there at South Point in Las Vegas. Bob just hasn't
- 6 been able to secure the room.
- 7 And so we'll work on that, and we'll get
- 8 that out to the Commissioners as soon as I have a hard
- 9 date on that, but it'll be either the 16th or the
- 10 17th, likely at 4:30 in the afternoon. And we'll get
- 11 that out as soon as we can.
- 12 SHERIFF PIERINI: Can you tell me, Mike, is
- 13 that a Monday or a Tuesday?
- MR. SHERLOCK: The 16th is a Monday.
- 15 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay.
- MR. SHERLOCK: And the 17th, Tuesday. So
- 17 it's Monday/Tuesday.
- 18 SHERIFF PIERINI: Thank you. Well, there's
- 19 not any possible action on this one since we don't
- 20 have the dates 100 percent.
- 21 UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: What was the date on
- 22 that?
- SHERIFF PIERINI: So we'll go on to number
- 24 13, and that is, does anybody want to have an
- 25 adjournment? Anybody? I know it was the fastest

- ever, but I can tell you, we need a motion here. 2 CHIEF TANNER: Troy Tanner. I'll make a motion to adjourn. 3 SHERIFF PIERINI: Thank you, Chief. Do I 4 5 have a second? 6 SHERIFF WATTS: Dan Watts, second. 7 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay. I'm going to wait 8 just for a minute, because I have a comment, if I 9 could, and I should have done this just a second ago. 10 James Ketsaa, are you still on the phone? 11 CHIEF KETSAA: Yes. 12 SHERIFF PIERINI: Good. Thank you. And how 13 about you, Gary? Are you on there in Hawaii? 14 DEPUTY CHIEF SCHOFIELD: Yes, I am. 15 SHERIFF PIERINI: I just wanted to make sure
- 17 process. They've listened to it. Thank you very much
- for doing that for us to make sure that we had the 18

on the record they have gone through the whole

19 numbers. Okay.

1

16

- 20 All right. All in favor?
- 21 (Ayes.)
- 22 SHERIFF PIERINI: Anybody opposed? Okay.
- 23 Thank you so much, guys.
- MR. SHERLOCK: Somebody roll Chief 24
- 25 Schofield over.

```
1
               UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: See you, Gary.
 2
               MR. SHERLOCK: I don't want him to
 3
     get sunburned out there.
               DEPUTY CHIEF SCHOFIELD: I got to go back
 4
 5
     out to the beach.
               SHERIFF PIERINI: I'm sure you do. All
 6
7
     right, Gary. Thank you so much. Have fun.
               (Whereupon, 1:28 p.m., the meeting in the
8
9
     above-entitled matter was concluded.)
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
```

1	CERTIFICATION		
2	This is to certify that the attached		
3	proceedings were held according to the record, and		
4	that this is the complete, true, and accurate		
5	transcript which has been compared to the audio		
6	recording and transcribed to the best of my skill and		
7	ability.		
8			
9			
10			
11	Tande C Saestron		
12	- TONUL Save Draw		
13	Pamela Jacobson		
14	Transcriber		
15			
16			
17			
18			
19			
20			
21			
22			
23			
24			
25			

Meeting 07/27/2017 Index: (1)(g)..Category

	1	afternoon 22:9	1
(	5		В
(4)(~) 22:10	5 12:18	age 11:6	back 7:8 11:18
(1)(g) 22:10	<b>5</b> 12.10	agencies 10:7	14:25
1	6	agency 4:19 5:2 19:2 24:1	based 21:10 22:15 23:2
1 4:4 24:21 10 21:5	6 17:5,7	agenda 4:25 9:7 21:17	Basic 21:12 24:12
<b>10/3</b> 13:14	7	agendas 4:8	basically 11:16
<b>15</b> 23:5	7 17:8	agility 16:17	behalf 23:9
16 13:15	<b>7/24</b> 14:5	ahead 4:6,7 5:13	<b>big</b> 16:9
17 23:25	<b>7/24/17</b> 13:15	21:20	bill 10:15
1:01 4:2	<b>70</b> 11:6	alleged 24:20	bit 7:7 10:14 11:21
1st 10:17	7th 23:16	alleges 24:16	15:4 22:12
1St 10.17		application 18:23	Blasdel 4:12
2	8	apply 16:16	budget 10:1
<b>2</b> 24:10	<b>8</b> 18:15	approval 8:25 15:15	build 15:3
<b>2017</b> 4:4 9:1		17:24	Building 4:13,14
<b>2018</b> 12:23 15:6	A	approve 9:10,12	bump 10:5
<b>23rd</b> 23:25	Absolutely 16:23	15:22 18:6 19:14 20:21	С
<b>27th</b> 4:3	academy 10:11 11:14,19 13:15,19,	approving 19:6 20:12	call 5:6,7
<b>289.290</b> 22:6	22,25 14:5 15:9,11	April 12:23 13:23	Capitol 4:12
<b>289.290(1)(g)</b> 21:8	Act 24:18	15:6	Captain 20:2,6
<b>289.510</b> 22:2	action 8:25 12:20 17:10 18:16 21:7	Archives 4:14	carried 9:19 18:14
3	22:15,18 23:22,23	assistant 18:18,23	19:24 21:5
	24:14	19:2	Carson 4:11,12,13,
3 20:10	add 16:13	Attorney 5:21	14,15 24:22
<b>3rd</b> 12:23 13:23 15:6	admin 11:3	audience 12:3 25:19	case 22:14 25:5,8,9,
4	administrative 4:11	authority 15:10 21:9 22:1,6	Casino 4:5
	admitted 22:17	Ayes 9:18 16:3	Category 21:10,12
4th 9:1	adopt 22:3	18:12 19:22 21:3	24:9,10,12,18

Meeting 07/27/2017
Index: certificate..exhibits

certificate 17:12,19, 15:5 21:11 22:3.7. 25:2.5.8.14 drua 25:10 23 18:7,19,24,25 19,20 23:4,20 24:1 **cycle** 10:1 due 10:13 13:16 19:14 20:2,7 21:12 25:15 22:8,10 23:1,13 Commission's 22:25 D Ε 24:13,25 Commissioner 7:19 Dan 5:15 15:25 16:1 easy 11:16 certificates 20:7 Commissioners 4:23 18:5,8 19:13,16 echelon 20:11 certification 12:24 11:12 14:12 15:19 20:24,25 18:25 21:9.24 22:4 18:2 19:8 20:14 education 17:22 database 4:20 24:3,7 25:16 25:23 effective 10:17 certified 24:15 day 16:14 23:25 complaint 21:10 Chapter 22:2 22:11,15 24:15,16 days 13:25 23:5 electronically 4:18 charge 23:1,14 complete 9:25 10:3 deal 16:22 17:7 **Elko** 5:19 21:13 24:23 complied 23:20 Ely 4:5 decertification 22:5 charged 25:10 concern 11:5 emailed 4:18 decide 21:11 chart 20:10 conduct 25:11 employee 12:21 defer 13:3 chief 4:9 5:8,11,14, conspiracy 24:17 14:19 17:11 18:18 24 6:2,4,6,7,9,10, Department 13:12 20:1 conspired 24:20 16,17,18,20,23 18:17 20:1 employment 23:24 7:10,14,17,21,24, contacts 4:19 deputy 6:20,23 25 8:3,4,5,10,15, end 15:7 contest 23:6 13:14 17:11 18:6 18 9:11,13 13:2 enroll 13:22 20:15 15:2,14 17:11,14, continue 11:4 16 18:6,9,21 19:4 enters 15:10 detention 13:14,17 controlled 24:18,22 20:4,15,20,22 equivalent 19:3 develop 10:18,19 conviction 22:13 24:11 establish 22:4 25:3 difficult 16:10 City 4:12,13,14,15 establishes 22:6 copy 24:15 Director 9:22 24:22 evidence 25:9 correct 7:11 8:21 commend 11:14 discussion 8:24 9:17 13:23 23:11 24:10, 12:19 16:2 17:9 excuse 5:6 comment 8:24 11:13 11 18:15 19:21 21:6 12:2,7,19 15:17 executive 9:21 **count** 8:20 17:9 18:3,16 dispatcher 10:15 17:12,18,20 18:7, 19:10,11 20:18 19,24 19:14 20:2 County 4:16 5:16, dispatchers 10:16,22 21:6 18,20 7:3 12:20 exhibit 22:22,23,24 disqualify 25:12 13:12 17:6,10,17 comments 15:19 23:14,18,23 24:5, document 24:13 18:2,11 20:16 21:1 6,8 court 24:13 25:24 Douglas 5:17 criminal 21:10 exhibits 22:16,20 commission 9:1,2 22:11,15 24:15,16 **Doyle** 11:1

Meeting 07/27/2017 Index: expand..lost

			muca. capandios
expand 10:4	General's 5:21	Hotel 4:5	June 23:16
extend 15:5	gentleman 14:17	house 10:1,2,8	justice 25:2
extension 12:22	gentlemen 17:2	hung 6:16	justify 25:12
13:13,21 15:4,22	give 6:21 7:14,17		
F	glad 7:1		K
facility 11:1	good 6:15 7:13,20 8:11 10:9,21,23	identification 22:23 23:18 24:5,8	Ketsaa 6:18 7:7,19, 25 8:4,18
fact 15:7	12:1 15:1,13 16:4	II 21:12 24:12	Kevin 5:19 15:21,23
facts 24:20	21:18,20	impressed 11:19,22	19:17,19 25:25
falls 24:23	grab 8:15	indictment 22:11	knew 13:20
favor 9:17 16:2	graduates 15:11	informed 24:1	
18:11 19:21 21:2	Grant 4:14	intends 23:5	
February 15:8 23:25	great 8:19	intent 22:21,25	Lander 12:20 13:12
felony 21:10 22:12	Green 17:11,17 18:6	issued 20:7	Las 4:14 18:17 19:25
23:14 24:19,24	guess 21:13	item 4:25 9:7 19:11	Law 23:21
felt 11:21	Н	23:9	lead 24:2
filing 22:11,15			learned 11:21
filled 10:25	happy 10:3,10	J	
fire 10:2	he'll 7:8	Jack 20:2	leave 12:9
foresee 14:14	hear 6:22,23 8:7,11	James 6:1,2,4 7:7,	left 14:21
forget 5:2	heard 11:16 23:11	22,23,24 8:1,3,14, 17	legislative 4:17
form 24:4	25:3	January 15:7	letter 23:8
forward 9:8	hearing 21:7,22 23:3,5,12		level 17:20 19:5
frame 15:6	hearing's 22:1	Jensen 5:21 21:13, 15,17,21 22:24	Library 4:13
Freeman 7:4	held 22:1	23:12,19 24:6,9,12	list 12:9
front 13:5	heroin 24:21	Jim 7:6	listen 16:8
frustrating 10:13		Johnston 4:9 5:24	live- 10:1
fulfill 17:22	Hey 6:4,6 16:8	7:10,14,17,21,24 8:3,5,15 13:2 15:2,	location 23:3
full 14:15	higher 20:11	14 17:14,16 18:21	long-time 11:1
	Highway 14:22	20:4 24:11	lose 10:12
G	hired 13:14	July 4:3 10:17	lost 6:18
Gary 6:13,25 7:5	holds 24:12		

Meeting 07/27/2017 Index: lot..Pierini

lot 22:13	Mike 5:21,23 17:13	notifies 22:25	P
loud 8:5	21:13 23:10	notify 23:4	
	military 11:20 14:17	Now's 9:21	p.m. 4:2,4
M	mind 11:9 13:5	NRS 10:20 22:2	part 12:8 15:8 22:18
made 22:17 25:6	mine 13:14	number 12:18 17:5,	pass 11:23
maintain 4:19 15:9	Mineral 17:6	7,8 18:15 20:10	passed 10:15
make 4:22,25 9:7,9,	minimum 17:19 22:4	21:5	past 12:22
11 10:6 12:2,6,8	minutes 8:25 9:10	numbers 8:21	Patrol 14:22
15:17 16:17,18 18:2,5 19:11,13	Monday 10:11	0	peace 15:9 22:8
20:20 25:23	months 14:15		23:24 25:13
manager 11:1	moot 15:11	objections 15:15 19:5 20:12	Pedersen 7:3
managerial 17:21	morning 22:17,19	October 10:19	pending 25:5,7,13
managers 20:9	23:8,13,22 24:14	offense 25:11	people 13:18
managing 20:9	25:4	office 4:15,16 5:22	percent 11:6
marked 22:23 23:18 24:5,8	motion 9:9,12 15:20 18:4,6 19:12,13 20:19,20 25:6	11:15 12:21 17:6, 11,18	performance-based 10:6
Mckinney 5:19 9:9,	movable 10:4	officer 15:9 22:8	person 25:21
15 15:21 19:17	move 10:9,22 13:6	23:25 25:13	personally 23:16
25:25	15:22	officers 22:5	personnel 17:21
means 8:20	Moving 21:5	Offices 4:11	23:23
meet 12:23		one-year 12:22	phone 6:1 7:1,8
meeting 4:8,10 9:1 23:21	N	open 11:2,3 16:10	phones 4:24
meets 20:8	NAC 21:7 22:6	23:21	physical 16:17
	names 19:4	opportunity 23:4	Pierini 4:3,21 5:9,
mentioned 12:6	Nevada 4:5,12,13	opposed 9:19 16:4 18:13 19:23 21:4	13,17,25 6:11,13, 15,25 7:1,11,13,
Mesquite 5:14	21:9	order 5:6 7:21 12:23	16,20,22 8:1,2,7,
met 17:18 18:25	news 21:18		13,17,19,23 9:13,
met all 17:21 18:24	nice 12:10	organization 16:11	16,19 11:11 12:1, 12,16 13:4,9,24
Metro 18:17 20:1,11	note 7:2 16:9	organizational 20:10	14:3,6,11 15:13,
mic 13:6	notice 4:10 22:21	outcome 25:5,7,14	16,23 16:1,4,8,20,
Michele 7:4	23:15,17	Owen 20:2	23,25 17:4,15,25 18:8,10,13 19:7,
microphone 8:6,22	notice.nv.gov. 4:18	Owens 20:6	, -,,
İ	1	1	

Meeting 07/27/2017 Index: Pine..sheriff

16,19,23 20:13,16,	push-ups 16:19	recruit 11:4	Ron 5:17 7:1 8:1
22,25 21:4,16,19 25:17	put 6:17 8:8,10	recruitment 11:8	12:10 13:5,11,24 16:23
Pine 4:15 5:15	Q	refer 25:7	run 13:17 16:18
place 21:21 23:2		refuse 22:7	rurals 16:21
point 4:19 13:18	qualify 17:23 24:24	regularly 9:1	Russell 7:3
14:20 15:12 25:2	question 13:24	regulation 10:18,20	
Police 18:17 20:1	questions 11:12 12:2 14:12 15:19	regulations 22:3 23:21 24:23	S
position 11:3 17:20	18:3,11 19:8 20:14		Sawyer 4:14
POST 4:11 5:23,24	21:1 25:22	remove 17:5	Schedule 24:21
9:1,24 10:16,23 11:10,16 21:23	quick 9:24	report 23:23	scheduled 9:1 13:15
23:13 24:6 25:15	quickly 21:25 22:20	representing 25:20	14:4,8
post.nv.gov 4:16	R	request 12:20 17:5, 10 18:16 19:25	Schofield 6:9,20,23 20:15
posted 4:11	rank 19:2	requesting 13:21	scope 23:12
posting 4:8	read 9:3	23:8	Scott 4:6,9,21 5:24
prerequisite 20:6	real 9:23,24 21:25	require 10:15	12:25 14:13 15:2
present 13:3	22:19	requirement 12:23	17:13,15,16,25 18:20,21 19:7
presented 22:16	reason 24:2	requirements 12:24 17:18,22 18:25	20:3,4,13
pretty 10:3,10	Reasoner 21:8 22:25	19:1 20:8 23:20,22	sec 7:16
prior 14:9 18:24	23:7,15 24:7,17, 21,24 25:10,13,20	retire 11:7	Section 22:9
problem 7:7		retired 11:2	served 23:15,16
program 10:22	Reasoner's 21:12,23 23:24	returned 14:18	service 20:8
proper 25:6	Rebecca 24:21	revocation 24:3	set 21:22
Prospector 4:4	received 9:25	revoke 22:7	sheriff 4:3,21 5:9,
PT 10:13	recommend 17:24	Robert 13:13 21:8	13,15,17,25 6:11,
public 4:8 8:24 12:8,	recommendation	25:20	13,15,25 7:11,13, 16,20,22 8:1,7,13,
19 15:17 17:9 18:3,16 19:9 20:18	25:14	Roberts 12:21 18:18	17,19,23 9:13,16,
21:6	record 4:10,22 9:5	19:15	19 11:11,13,24
pull 13:19 14:1,9	15:3 17:17 18:22 20:5 21:25 22:18	Roberts's 18:23	12:1,11,12,15,16 13:2,4,8,9,11,24
purchase 24:21	23:10	role 20:9	14:2,3,4,6,7,11,14,
pursuant 21:7 22:5	recording 5:4	roll 5:6	16,24,25 15:3,13, 16,18,23,25 16:1,
	I	I	I

Meeting 07/27/2017 Index: Sheriff's..Watts

Tanner 5:8,11,14 two- 14:19 4,6,8,13,20,21,23, **Spencer** 12:21 13:13 24,25 17:1,4,15,25 6:2,4,7,10,16 8:10 spots 16:10 type 24:14 25:11 18:5,8,10,13,18,23 9:11 18:9,10 20:20 staff 11:6 13:16,17 typical 10:13 19:2,7,13,16,19,23 tells 23:1,2 14:15 15:14 17:23 20:13,16,22,24,25 terminated 23:25 21:4,16,19 25:17 U standards 10:14 termination 24:2 22:4 Sheriff's 4:15,16 umbrella 10:16,23 12:21 13:12 17:6, standpoint 11:8 terms 9:24 24:23 unable 13:16 16:18 10,17 tested 16:14 start 4:6 5:5.7.9 undersheriff 5:19 **Sherlock** 5:23 6:3,6, 8:24 10:11 Testing 6:1 9:9,15 15:21 19:3, 8,12,14,17,21,24 starting 14:5 15:8 17 25:25 7:12 8:8,22 9:23 thing 10:21,24 11:24 17:3 23:10 state 4:12,13,17 understanding 23:7 things 9:4 **shoot** 10:1,2,8 static 6:7 Unger 12:11,15 Thomas 17:11,17 13:8,11,12 14:2,4, **short** 9:23 14:23 structured 11:21 18:6,18 7,16,25 16:6,13, short-staffed 13:20 substance 24:18,22 thought 5:11 21,24 17:1 shortage 13:16 suffering 16:9 three-week 14:19 **Unger's** 13:2 showing 23:24 supervising 17:20 time 9:3,21 10:18 Uniform 24:18 11:4,15 12:13 **shows** 23:15,19 support 22:18 13:18 14:20 15:6, 25:9 ٧ suspend 21:8,11 10 17:18 21:21 side 10:12,25 16:9 22:7.21 23:1 25:15 23:2,3 vacancy 11:1 signed 14:8 suspended 22:10 times 16:9 vacation 14:20 23:14 24:25 Simunition 10:2 today 4:3 9:3 13:13 Vegas 4:15 18:17 suspension 21:23 22:1 sir 14:16 16:25 20:1 25:4,7 21:16 25:17 Tom 19:14 violate 24:17 switch 6:9 sit-up 16:18 tomorrow 11:7 violated 24:17 system 25:2 site 4:17 tough 16:19 voluntary 10:22 sitting 13:5 training 9:25 10:6,12 Т 17:22 19:1 W six-month 12:22 taking 7:21 13:21 15:22 transferred 14:21 walls 10:4,8 talk 4:8,25 9:4 **Smith** 11:1 Transportation 21:9 wanted 11:23 12:25 17:4 Speak 8:5 Troy 5:14 9:11 18:9 Washoe 7:3 17:10, talked 10:14 15:4 20:20 speaker 6:19 17 talking 5:3 12:5 turn 4:23 speakerphone 6:18 Watts 5:15 11:13

Meeting 07/27/2017 Index: website..yesterday

14:14,24 15:25 16:1 18:5 19:13 20:24,25

website 4:17

week 11:2 14:18

weeks 13:25

White 4:15 5:15

windows 10:8

wishes 15:5

work 8:22

worked 17:19

working 22:9 25:1

workshop 10:19

Wright 7:6

Υ

year 14:18

years 11:7 17:19

20:8

yesterday 16:15